
EAST TUDDENHAM PARISH COUNCIL 

 
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting 9

th
 April 2012. 

 
The normal monthly meeting held on Monday 9

th
 April 2012 at 7.30pm in the Village 

Hall. 

 

Attendees: Ian Payter ( Chairman), Lynsay Barrett ( Vice Chair) ,  Anna-Marie High, 

Charles Barker , Alex Leaney and Ted Guy. 

 

Apologies for Absence: apologies were received from Paul Claussen & Brian Rose  

(District Councillors). 

 

1. The Chair welcomed the members to the meeting. 

2. Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true record of the meeting and 

signed by the Chairman. 

3. Matters arising from previous minutes :- 

 

Dog Waste Bins – we have not yet approached the Village Hall Committee re. siting and 

possible cost sharing and this will be done as soon as possible. 

 

Church Grass Cutting – we obtained 2 quotations and are asking Mr Palgrave to do this 

on a trial basis after discussing the extent of the work involved.  

 

4. Finance 

 

The invoice for £50 for the restoration of the Milestone has been paid. 

 

The Annual Audit documents have been received from the Auditors, Mazars. 

 

5. Planning 

 

There were no new Planning Applications . 

 

6. Correspondence received 

 

An invoice from Norfolk Association of Local Councils was received for our Annual 

Subscription of £116.98. 

 

A letter was received from Anglia Water explaining the drought situation and the 

hosepipe ban. 

 

7. Highways issues 
 



We will be chasing Highways again to move the 30 MPH signs entering the village from 

the Norwich end as a child was hurt recently from a loose chipping thrown up by a car 

speeding into the village. 

 

The white lines at the other end of the village have still not been re-instated.   

 

8. A.O.B. 

 

a) Diamond Jubilee Celebrations – we have agreed that the village should join in the 

celebrations and there will be a Fireworks Display at the Village Hall on Saturday 

2
nd

 June 2012 – further details to follow but please put the date in your diary. 

b) The Environment Agency have confirmed that the leak in the woods near the 

Childrens Home on Berrys Lane has been repaired. 

c) Parish Assembly – the Chairman will liase with the Village Hall Committee to 

agree a date for the Parish Assembly and AGM – this should be around the end of 

May / beginning of June. 

d) We have received interest to fill our vacancy for a Councillor – hopefully this 

position will be filled soon. 

e) Parish Clerk – I am pleased to confirm that Terry Eagling has been appointed as 

our new Parish Clerk – Terry has a wealth of experience as an accountant, 

treasurer and has been a Parish Clerk before, so he will be a great addition to our 

Parish Council – welcome Terry ! 

 

 

 

Date of next meeting – Monday 14
th

 May 2012 at 7.30pm at the Village Hall.         

 

 

  

 

  


